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10 March 2023 
 
 

Ref: OIA-2022/23-0608 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
Official Information Act request:  Planned event for King Charles III’s 
coronation 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request received on 25 February 2023. You 
requested: 
 

“Thank you for your recent reply, ref- OIA 202223 0462 
 
May I ask what sort of event has PM in mind for King Charles III’s coronation if 
there is no medal.” 

 
 
Planning for events to celebrate the coronation of King Charles III is underway. Further details 
and information about events across New Zealand will be announced in advance of the date 
of the coronation on May 6. 
 
Accordingly, I have declined your request under section 18(d) of the Act, on the basis that 
the information requested is or will be soon publicly available, and under section 9(2)f(iv), to 
maintain the constitutional conventions for the time being which protect the confidentiality of 
advice tendered by Ministers of the Crown and officials.  
 
You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision under 
section 28(3) of the Act. 
 
This response will be published on the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet’s 
website during our regular publication cycle. Typically, information is released monthly, or as 
otherwise determined. Your personal information including name and contact details will be 
removed for publication.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 
 
 
 
 
Rachel Hayward 
Clerk of the Executive Council 




